
 

 

Notes for Visitors. 

 

We very much welcome visitors because we want to promote naturism and we want to attract more 

members. These notes are intended to explain how (and why) our visiting system works. 

 

Like all naturist clubs affiliated to British Naturism we have a Safeguarding Policy for child protection 

and we require, for screening, the names of all prospective visitors. This is why we require advance 

bookings, ID when you arrive, and why we do not admit casual callers at our gates.  

 

We are not a commercial club making money out of naturism, but a collection of individuals who run 

the club for their mutual benefit in the pursuit of naturism. The club has no employees. This means 

we rely on members volunteering to help with visits; they give up their valuable time to help you 

and in return we ask that you, for your part, help them by following our guidelines and procedures. 

 

Our volunteers are usually readily available Friday, Saturday and Sunday but we cannot cover mid-

week days so easily because our volunteers often have other commitments elsewhere. The more 

notice we have of your visit the easier it is to organize someone to admit you and, obviously, the 

shorter the notice the harder it is. Please do not contact us on the day you wish to visit to make your 

booking; this is too short a period of notice and will be declined.  

 

Enquiries are taken all year but visits are limited to between 1st March and 31st October. We have a 

volunteer who deals with all enquiries.  Please understand that when our enquiry phone is answered 

it does not mean someone is at the club to let you in; enquiry calls are, quite literally, answered 

worldwide. The enquiry phone is turned off when it is not convenient to receive calls – but enquiries 

can still be made by email or by using the contact page on our website. 

 

For those wanting to stay overnight or longer once you have been admitted, your ID verified, and 

you have signed in, we will enable you to come and go as you please for the duration of your visit; 

you will not be dependent on our volunteers for any re-admission that may be required! 

 

When your visit has been agreed you will be given another phone number for you to ring when you 

arrive at the club’s grounds. This begins with the code 07508. Make sure you have that number with 

you; you will have great difficulty gaining entry without it. It’s no good leaving the number at home.  

The only way we can know you have arrived is when you phone us! 

 

You will be asked for an Estimated Time of Arrival. If your plans change, or you are likely to be more 

than 15 minutes later than expected, please telephone our duty volunteer on the 07508 number to 

let them know. Please bear in mind they might have travelled to the club especially just to let you in 

and they may have other commitments elsewhere to go on to. 

 

Health and Safety. 

 

Our Swimming Pool, Jacuzzi and Sauna must not be used unless there are at least two persons 

present at all times whilst in use. For single visitors it may mean you cannot use these facilities.  

There are usually other naturists about at weekends, but mid-week is much quieter. We do not 

employ a lifeguard.  


